
Direct Marketing 
Analytics...ROI & More 



 This	eBook	presents	an	overview	of	direct	marketing	analytics	and	the	primary	
analytical	tools	used	to	develop	direct	marketing	programs	pro it	and	loss	
projections,	breakeven	analysis	and	conduct	‘what‐if’	program	analysis.		The	basic	
observation,	order,	and	media	level	breakeven	calculators	are	described	in	detail	
with	working	examples	of	each.		You	can	reconstruct	these	on	spreadsheets	and	
modify	them	to	 it	your	requirements.		You	can	also	visit	our	website	to	see	and	use	
a	wide	variety	of	analytic	and	planning	tools	for	all	media	channels	and	program	
types.	

Direct Marketing analytics overview 
The	rule	in	Direct	Marketing	is	that	you	do	a	pro	forma	P&L	on	every	program	
before	you	start	the	 irst	step	in	planning	and	launching	it.		The	strength	and	
attraction	of	Direct	Marketing	is	that	it	is	measurable,	trackable	and	that	you	can	
develop	predictive	models	to	determine	whether	programs	should	be	launched.		
This	process	is	called	break‐even	analysis.	The	direct	response	breakeven	is	the	
primary	decision	making	tool	in	determining	whether	a	program	has	a	chance	of	
succeeding.		It	is	a	planning	tool	and	it	should	be	used	before	any	investment	is	
made	in	the	program	

In	order	to	develop	these	pro	formas,	you	need	to	collect	certain	information	that	
will	be	needed	to	build	the	break‐even.		This	information	includes:	

 All	product	related	costs. 

 All	advertising	expense. 

 Corporate	overhead	costs. 

 All	ful illment	costs. 

In	addition,	you	need	to	know	predicted	response	rates,	predicted	average	order	
values	and	any	other	ways	that	you	want	to	measure	the	program	(i.e.,	ROI).	

Other	Direct	Marketing	Financials	include:	

 Response	lag	patterns. 

 Order	and	response	 low	analysis. 

 Name	 low	analysis. 

 Name	 low	projection. 

 Advertising	and	operating	costs	projection. 

 Cash	 low	projection. 



  ROI	analysis. 

 Pro it	&	loss	statement. 

Breakeven analysis – the starting point 
The	starting	point	for	any	direct	marketing	campaign	is	the	basic	breakeven	
analysis	based	on	average	order	value,	average	order	margin,	total	advertising	
costs	and	total	audience	size,	mail	quantity	or	circulation.			This	is	the	starting	point	
for	any	campaign	regardless	of	the	medium	used.			Performing	this	analysis	will	
give	you	the	response	rate	that	is	needed	to	achieve	breakeven,	which	is	the	point	
at	which	generated	margin	dollars	will	equal	the	total	advertising	costs.		This	is	the	
irst	step	and	most	fundamental	level	of	response	analysis	because	it	only	tells	you	
what	response	rate	you	need	to	cover	just	your	advertising	cost	and	not	your	
operational	and	ful illment	costs	or	make	a	pro it.		Once	you	have	this	number,	you	
can	compare	it	to	historical	rates	of	response	for	similar	types	of	campaigns	that	
you	or	other	direct	marketers	have	run.		The	DMA	(Direct	Marketing	Association)	
publishes	an	annual	industry	wide	survey	of	direct	marketing	campaign	responses	
rates	for	a	wide	range	of	direct	marketing	mediums.		And,	you	can	also	 ind	this	
information	on	the	Internet.			

You	can	use	this	approach	for	single	or	multi	product	offers	regardless	of	medium.		
This	is	just	your	preliminary	look	at	the	potential	pro itability	of	an	offer.		The	
bottom	line	is	that	if	you	can’t	generate	the	response	rate	needed	to	cover	your	
basic	advertising	costs,	then	you	shouldn’t	proceed	with	developing	this	campaign	
with	this	offer.		If	the	response	rate	needed	is	in	an	achievable	range	based	on	
comparisons	with	other	campaigns	of	this	type,	then	it	is	worth	proceeding	to	the	
next	step	of	developing	a	more	comprehensive	breakeven	analysis	and	your	
campaign.			

	
Chart	14:	Basic	Breakeven	Analysis	Formula	



 You	can	compare	the	breakeven	response	needed	for	your	advertisement	with	the	
average	industry	response	rates	in	the	following	table	by	media	type	that	was	
gathered	by	the	DMA	(Direct	Marketing	Association)	in	their	Response	Rate	Study.		
These	are	typical	response	rates	and	they	are	only	intended	to	give	you	an	idea	of	
whether	or	not	the	response	rate	required	to	achieve	breakeven	for	your	campaign	
is	achievable.			Your	program	may	do	better	or	worse	than	the	reported	response	
rates	depending	on	your	selling	price	point	and	merchandise	being	offered.			These	
response	rates	apply	to	both	B2B	and	B2C	campaigns.	

Chart	15:	Response	Rates	by	Media	Type	

	

The basic order/media breakeven formulas 
The	following	formulas	can	be	used	to	give	you	the	marketing	income	percent,	
marketing	income	per	thousand	circulation,	marketing	income	per	order,	and	the	
response	rate	(or	pull)	needed	for	your	direct	response	advertising	campaign.		
These	are	the	basic	formulas	used	by	all	direct	marketers.			



 

Chart	16:	Basic	Order/Media	Breakeven	Formula:	

	

Basic breakeven analysis - observation 
formula – predetermined profit level 
The	following	formula	is	the	basic	observation	breakeven	for	any	marketing	
campaign.		You	can	set	this	up	on	a	spreadsheet	and	it	will	enable	you	to	compute	
the	breakeven	response	rate	required	to	achieve	a	preset	pro it	level.			It	will	work	
for	any	B2B	or	B2C	direct	response	advertisement	or	campaign.		Variable	costs	that	
don’t	apply	to	a	B2B	campaign	such	a	credit	card	processing	fees	and	charges	can	
be	left	at	zero	when	you	enter	the	variables	into	the	formula	on	the	spreadsheet.	

	



 Chart	17	(A	&	B):	Basic	Observation	Breakeven	Worksheet	(for	complete	view	turn	
horizontally)	

	



 Note:	 **	?	**		Represents	independent	variables	to	be	determined	

De initions/descriptions	for	basic	observation	breakeven	analysis	

The	numbered	de inition/description	below	refers	to	the	same	number	in	the	
formula	above.	

1.	 This	is	the	average	cost	of	the	product	being	promoted.	

2.	 The	freight‐in	cost	is	the	shipping	costs	from	the	manufacturer	to	the	order	
ful illment	warehouse.	

3.	 This	is	the	cost	of	warehousing	the	product.			

4.	 This	is	the	outbound	shipping	charge	(UPS,	USPS,	FedEx,	DHL,	etc.)	of	order	
shipped	to	customer.	

5.	 This	is	the	ful illment	costs	applied	to	the	order	including	the	order	
processing,	picking	and	packing	costs.	

6.	 This	is	the	selling	price	of	the	product.	

7.	 This	is	the	average	units	of	product	shipped	in	the	order.	

8.	 This	is	the	shipping	and	handling	charge	billed	to	the	customer	receiving	the	
order.	

9.	 This	is	the	percentage	of	total	orders	that	are	charged	to	bank/credit	cards.	

10.	This	is	the	bank/credit	card	commission	rate	charged	by	the	bank	or	 inancial	
institution.	

11.	This	is	the	bank/credit	card	processing	fee	charged	by	the	bank	or	 inancial	
institution	per	order.	

12.	This	is	the	percentage	of	orders	that	will	be	canceled	or	returned.	

13.	This	is	the	percentage	of	orders	that	will	be	shipped	and	not	paid	for	by	the	
customer.	

14.	This	is	the	expected	or	projected	percentage	of	allowances	or	adjustments	
that	have	to	be	made	in	order	to	have	customers	keep	the	order	that	they	
received.		Such	allowances	or	adjustments	can	be	made	for	any	number	of	
reasons	including	wrong	colors	shipped,	slightly	damaged	merchandise	or	
product	shipped	does	not	meet	customer	expectations	in	general,	but	they	
are	willing	to	keep	the	merchandise	if	an	adjustment	is	made.	

15.	This	is	the	percentage	of	orders	that	will	be	returned	and	exchanged	for	the	
same	merchandise.	

16.	This	is	the	total	contact	universe	for	the	program	which	might	be	your	house	



 ile,	customer	list,	a	subscriber	list,	mailing	lists,	the	circulation	of	a	
publication,	the	viewer	or	listener	audience.			

17.	This	is	the	advertising	cost	per	1000	circulation	for	the	media	space	or	time	
charged	by	the	media	provider.	

18.	The	payout	is	calculated	by	multiplying	the	average	retail	selling	price	by	the	
average	units	per	order	and	adding	to	this	the	outbound	shipping	and	
handling	charge	billed	to	the	customer.	

19.	This	is	the	total	order	ful illment	cost	and	is	the	sum	of	the	freight‐in,	
warehousing,	ful illment	(order	processing,	picking,	packing),	and	outbound	
shipping	costs.	

20.	The	bank/credit	card	commission	charge	is	calculated	by	multiplying	the	%	
of	charge	orders	by	the	payout	by	the	bank/credit	card	commission	percent.	

21.	The	bank/credit	card	transaction	processing	fee	is	calculated	by	multiplying	
the	percentage	of	charge	order	by	the	bank/credit	card	processing	fee.	

22.	The	returns	value	is	calculated	by	multiplying	the	returns	percentage	by	the	
payout.	

23.	The	bad	debt	value	is	calculated	by	multiplying	the	bad	debt	percentage	by	
the	payout.	

24.	The	allowances	value	is	calculated	by	multiplying	the	allowances	percentage	
by	the	payout.	

25.	The	exchanges	value	is	calculated	by	multiplying	the	exchanges	percentage	by	
the	payout.	

26.	The	order	cost	equals	the	product	cost	multiplied	by	the	units	per	order	
added	to	the	sum	of	steps	19	through	25.	

27.	The	return	product	cost	equals	the	percentage	of	returns	by	the	order	costs.	

28.	The	total	order	cost	equals	order	costs	plus	the	return	product	cost.	

29.	The	margin	value	per	order	equals	the	payout	minus	the	total	order	cost.	

30.	This	is	the	total	advertising	cost	for	the	program	and	it	is	calculated	by	
dividing	the	total	circulation	for	the	program	by	1000	and	then	multiplying	
this	by	the	advertising	cost	per	1000.	

31.	The	breakeven	equals	the	total	advertising	costs	divided	by	the	margin	
dollars	per	order	and	this	amount	divided	by	the	total	circulation.	



 Chart	18	(A	&	B):	Example	of	Observation	Breakeven	(for	complete	view	turn	
horizontally)	

 

 

	

 

 

 

 

 

 



 Per Order Breakeven Analysis Worksheet 
This	is	the	basic	per	order	breakeven	analysis	formula.		It	can	be	used	for	either	
B2B	or	B2C	direct	response	advertisements	or	campaigns.		We	strongly	suggest	
that	when	you	do	duplicate	this	formula	on	a	spreadsheet	that	you	don’t	leave	off	
any	of	the	variables	that	are	listed	here.		Simply	enter	that	variable	as	a	zero	value	
as	if	that	variable	doesn’t	apply	to	your	campaign.		For	example,	most	B2B	large	
value	campaigns	in	the	six	 igure	plus	range	won’t	include	bank	and	credit	card	
processing	fees.		For	de initions	/	descriptions	of	each	step,	see	the	section	below	
the	formula.	

Chart	19	(A	&	B):	Per	Order	Breakeven	Analysis	Worksheet	(for	complete	view	turn	
horizontally)	

	



 

	

Note:	 **	?	**		Represents	independent	variables	to	be	determined	
	

 

 



 De initions/descriptions	for	per	Order	breakeven	analysis	

The	numbered	de inition/description	below	refers	to	the	same	number	in	the	
formula	above.	

1.	 The	unit	retail	of	a	single	item	offer	or	the	average	retail	of	all	products	
offered	based	on	their	projected	sales	mix.	

2.	 The	number	of	units	of	products	expected	on	an	individual	customer	order.	

3.	 The	Average	product	retail	multiplied	by	the	units	per	customer	order.	

4.	 The	charge	passed	on	to	the	customer	for	shipping	and	handling.		It	may	
include	all	or	a	portion	of	the	total	costs	of	receiving,	processing,	packaging	
and	shipping	the	order.	Normally,	it	covers	only	outbound	postage,	either	
actual	or	an	amount	predetermined	by	some	internal	formula.	

5.	 The	sum	of	the	average	retail	order	value	and	the	shipping	and	handling	
costs	being	passed	on	to	the	customer.	

6.	 The	percentage	fee	which	the	bank	and	or	credit	card	companies	charge	the	
retailer	for	use	of	their	cards.		This	rate	varies	by	company	but	will	normally	
be	in	the	2	to	4%	range	of	total	retail	value	of	a	customer's	purchase.	

7.	 The	 lat	fee	which	the	bank	and	or	credit	card	companies	charge	the	retailer	
for	use	of	their	cards.		This	is	a	 lat	fee	that	most	companies	charge	and	the	
fee	may	vary	from	a	fee	cents	to	dollars	depending	on	the	company.		Some	
companies	having	a	rolling	fee	value	based	on	the	total	value	of	the	order.	

8.	 The	expected	percentage	of	orders	that	will	be	paid	for	using	credit	cards.	

9.	 The	expected	percentage	of	orders	that	will	experience	some	form	of	
nonpayment,	either	bad	checks	or	bad	credit	cards.		This	will	vary	by	price	
point,	type	of	product	offer,	kinds	of	products	being	sold,	other	offer	
characteristics,	and	customer	segment	and	lists.	

10.	The	expected	net	percentage	of	returns,	after	exchanges	and	substitutions	of	
product;	and,	cancellations	of	orders	because	of	unavailability	of	
merchandise	or	customer	credit	problems;	and	undeliverable	merchandise.	

11.	The	expected	percentage	of	markdowns	or	credits	given	to	the	customer	
that	will	be	required	to	satisfy	customer	complaints	and	have	them	retain	
the	merchandise	received.	

12.	The	sum	of	the	costs	of	all	advertising	components,	including	creative,	
production,	paper,	labor,	shipping,	letter	shop	and	postage	in	the	case	of	
mail	promotions	or	media	buys	in	the	case	of	nonproprietary	publications	



 and	broadcast.	

13.	The	unit	cost	of	a	single	item	offer	or	the	average	cost	of	all	products	offered	
based	on	their	projected	sales	mix.	

14.	This	average	order	cost	is	the	units	per	customer	order	multiplied	by	the	
average	product	cost.	

15.	The	actual	outbound	postage	or	freight	cost	delivered	to	the	customers	door.	

16.	The	sum	of	all	costs	related	to	the	receipt,	processing,	handling	and	shipping	
of	orders;	and	receipt,	handling,	warehousing,	and	packaging	of	
merchandise.		It	could	include	all	or	a	part	of	the	following	and	the	total	is	
allocated	on	a	per	order	basis	and	will	vary	depending	on	the	level	of	service	
required	and	size	of	the	program.	

 PO	Box	rental	

 800	phone	charges	

 Order	entry	and	processing	

 Charges	for	banking	services	

 List	maintenance	charges	

 Customer	service	

 Creation	of	program	activity	reports	

 Shipping	labels	and	container	costs	

 Warehouse	and	labor	costs	

 Returns	processing	

17.	Bank/credit	card	commission	charge	per	order	is	calculated	by	multiplying	
the	percentage	rate	by	the	total	percentage	of	orders	billed	to	bank/credit	
cards	multiplied	by	the	average	order	retail	value.	

18.	Bank/credit	card	processing	fee	is	the	bank/credit	card	processing	fee	
charged	per	order	and	is	calculated	by	multiplying	the	 lat	fee	by	the	
percentage	of	total	orders	billed	to	bank/credit	cards.	

19.	The	percentage	of	bad	debt	expected	multiplied	by	the	total	order	value.	

20.	The	percentage	of	net	returns	and	cancellations	multiplied	by	the	total	
order	value.	

21.	The	percentage	of	allowances	and	adjustments	multiplied	by	the	total	order	



 value.	

22.	The	sum	of	all	product	and	product	related	costs.	

23.	The	margin	per	order	is	the	total	order	value	minus	the	total	cost	per	order.	

24.	Desired	Marketing	Income	Percent	(%M.I.).		This	is	the	percentage	
marketing	income	that	you	want	to	achieve	with	this	program.	

25.	The	breakeven	response	rate	is	the	number	of	customer	orders	received	per	
100	customers/prospects	in	the	total	universe	contacted	which	must	be	
obtained	to	achieve	the	desired	marketing	income	percent	(gross	pro it	
percent)	given	the	above	stated	product,	program,	and	advertising	cost	
parameters.		This	formula	does	not	take	into	consideration	headquarters	
and	administrative	costs,	inventory	carrying	costs	and	costs	of	other	
borrowing,	or	the	costs	of	liquidating	excess	or	obsolete	inventory.	

	
Chart	20	(A	&	B):	Example	of	Per	Order	Breakeven	Analysis	Worksheet;	(for	full	
view	turn	horizontally)	(per	Order	Breakeven	Analysis	Worksheet)	

	



 

	

	

Media Level Breakeven Analysis Worksheet 
This	is	the	media	level	breakeven	analysis	formula.		It	can	be	used	for	either	B2B	or	
B2C	direct	response	advertisements	or	campaigns.		We	strongly	suggest	that	when	
you	do	duplicate	this	formula	on	a	spreadsheet	that	you	don’t	leave	off	any	of	the	
variables	that	are	listed	here.		Simply	enter	that	variable	as	a	zero	value	as	if	that	
variable	doesn’t	apply	to	your	campaign.		For	example,	most	B2B	large	value	
campaigns	in	the	six	 igure	plus	range	won’t	include	bank	and	credit	card	
processing	fees.		For	de initions	/	descriptions	of	each	step,	see	the	section	below	
the	formula.	



 Chart	21(A	&	B):	Media	Level	Breakeven	Analysis	Worksheet	

	



 

	

Note:	 **	?	**		Represents	independent	variables	to	be	determined	

Definitions/descriptions for basic media 
level breakeven analysis & P&L 
The	numbered	de inition/description	below	refers	to	the	same	number	in	the	
formula	above.	

1.	 The	circulation,	audience	size	or	quantity	mailed	or	exposed	to	the	program.	

2.	 This	is	the	advertising	cost	per	1000	circulation	for	the	media	space	or	time	
charged	by	the	media	provider.	



 3.	 This	is	your	expected	or	projected	response	rate	for	the	advertisement	or	
campaign.		This	should	be	based	on	historical	data.			

4.	 	This	is	the	expected	or	projected	percentage	of	total	orders	received	that	
are	placed	using	credit	cards.	

5.	 This	is	the	expected	or	projected	average	percentage	of	returns	and	canceled	
orders.	

6.	 This	is	the	expected	or	projected	percentage	of	bad	debt	on	orders	received.		
Bad	debt	is	the	dollar	value	of	total	orders	shipped	that	are	not	paid	for	by	
the	customer.	

7.	 This	is	the	expected	or	projected	percentage	of	allowances	or	adjustments	
that	have	to	be	made	in	order	to	have	customers	keep	the	order	that	they	
received.		Such	allowances	or	adjustments	can	be	made	for	any	number	of	
reasons	including	wrong	colors	shipped,	slightly	damaged	merchandise	or	
product	shipped	does	not	meet	customer	expectations	in	general,	but	they	
are	willing	to	keep	the	merchandise	if	an	adjustment	is	made.	

8.	 The	bank	card	commission	rate	is	the	percentage	the	bank	charges	you	for	
accepting	their	credit	cards.	

9.	 The	bank	card	processing	fee	is	the	fee	that	companies	charge	for	processing	
the	order.	

10.	This	is	the	average	markup	for	the	products	being	shipped.		Markup	%	is	
computed	by	subtracting	the	cost	from	the	retail	price	and	dividing	the	
result	by	the	retail	selling	price.			

11.	The	average	unit	retail	is	the	average	retail	for	all	of	the	products	that	are	
projected	to	be	sold	for	this	program.	

12.	The	units	per	customer	order	is	the	average	number	of	units	of	merchandise	
that	are	expected	or	projected	to	be	ordered.	

13.	The	average	order	value	is	computed	and	it	is	the	average	unit	retail	value	
multiplied	by	the	average	units	per	order.	

14.	The	shipping	and	handling	charge	is	the	expected	or	projected	average	
shipping	and	handling	that	is	charged	to	the	customer	for	this	order	value.	

15.	This	is	the	calculated	total	average	order	payout	value	which	is	the	average	
order	retail	value	with	the	shipping	and	handling	charges	added.	

16.	The	average	unit	cost	is	calculated	by	subtract	the	markup	percentage	from	
100%	and	then	multiplying	the	result	by	the	projected	average	unit	retail.			



 17.		The	average	order	value	cost	is	calculated	by	multiplying	the	average	unit	
cost	determined	in	Step	15	by	the	average	units	per	customer	order.	

18.	The	ful illment	cost	per	order	is	the	total	average	cost	of	order	processing,	
picking,	packing,	packaging	materials	

19.	This	is	the	expected	or	projected	average	postage	or	shipping	costs	charged	
by	the	shipper	(e.g.,	USPS,	FedEx,	UPS,	etc.).	

20.	The	bank	commission	rate	charged	per	order	is	calculated	by	multiplying	the	
average	order	payout	by	the	bank	commission	rate	percent	and	then	
multiplying	that	answer	by	the	percentage	of	total	orders	that	are	charged	to	
bank	cards.		Depending	on	your	business	model,	100%	of	your	orders	may	
be	charged	to	bank	cards.		You	should	use	the	average	of	all	bank	cards	fees	
for	all	bank	cards	that	you	accept.			

21.	The	bank	card	fee	charged	per	order	is	calculated	by	multiplying	the	bank	
card	processing	fee	charged	per	order	by	the	percentage	of	orders	paid	for	
by	bank/credit	cards.		You	should	also	keep	in	mind	that	some	banks	charge	
a	fee	per	order	processed,	plus	a	percentage	of	the	total	order	value	being	
purchased.		If	that	is	the	case,	you	can	add	a	line	to	your	worksheet	where	
you	include	the	fee	per	order	and	then	calculate	the	average	by	multiplying	
the	fee	by	the	percentage	of	total	orders	that	are	paid	for	with	bank	cards.		
This	would	be	added	to	your	order	cost.		(Example:	the	bank	charges	a	$2.50	
processing	charge	per	order	and	then	charges	a	2.5%	fee	of	the	total	order	
value.		For	a	$100	average	order,	where	100%	of	the	orders	are	charged	to	a	
bank	card,	the	bank	card	fees	would	be	$2.50	and	2.5%	of	the	$100	which	
would	be	$2.50.		the	total	bank	card	processing	fees	would	be	$5.00	for	this	
$100	order.		

22.	The	net	returns	cost	per	order	is	calculated	by	multiplying	the	percentage	of	
returns	and	canceled	orders	by	the	percentage	of	expected	or	projected	
returns/cancellations.	

23.	The	bad	debt	cost	per	order	is	calculated	by	multiplying	the	expected	bad	
debt	percentage	by	the	total	order	retail	value.	

24.	The	allowance	cost	per	order	is	calculated	by	multiplying	the	expected	
allowances	and	adjustments	expense	percentage	by	the	total	order	retail	
value.	

25.	The	average	order	cost	is	the	sum	of	all	product	and	related	costs	–	the	sum	
of	Step	(17)	through	Step	(24)	



 26.	The	total	number	of	customer	orders	received	for	the	program.	

27.	The	total	number	of	units	received	is	calculated	by	multiplying	the	average	
units	per	order	by	the	total	orders	received.	

28.	The	retail	sales	is	the	total	number	of	orders	received	multiplied	by	the	
average	order	payout.		It	includes	shipping	and	handling.	

29.	The	total	payout	sales	is	the	total	number	of	orders	received	multiplied	by	
the	average	order	payout	value.	

30.	Direct	product	cost	is	average	order	product	costs	multiplied	by	the	total	
number	of	orders	received.	

31.	All	product	and	related	cost	is	the	total	number	of	orders	received	
multiplied	by	the	average	order	total	cost.	

32.	Margin	per	order	is	the	total	payout	per	order	minus	the	total	cost	per	
order.	

33.	Margin	dollars	for	the	program	is	the	margin	per	order	multiplied	by	the	
total	number	of	orders	received.	

34.	Total	advertising	cost	is	the	total	media,	creative	and	product	cost	for	the	
program.			

35.	This	is	the	total	pro it	dollars	generated	from	the	program.	

36.	This	is	the	pro it	percent	for	the	program.	

37.	ROAI	is	the	return	on	advertising	investment	and	it	is	the	pro it	dollars	from	
the	program	divided	by	the	total	advertising	cost.	

38.	This	is	the	breakeven	response	rate	required	based	on	the	entered	
variables.	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	



 Chart	22	(A	&	B):	Example	of	media	level	breakeven	analysis	worksheet:	

	



 

	

RFM Analysis - definition and example of 
scoring formula 
RFM	(recency,	frequency,	monetary	value)	formula	is	used	by	almost	all	Direct	
Marketing	organizations	when	making	list	selection	decisions	on	who	will	or	will	
not	be	mailed	a	promotion.		It	involves	segmenting	your	house	 ile	based	on	this	
analysis	and	ranking	segments	based	on	these	factors.		You	can	set	up	your	own	
segmentation	rankings	based	on	these	variables	and	assign	a	point	ranking	system	
that	is	applicable	to	your	business	model.		RFM	analysis	is	usually	the	 irst	level	of	
segmentation	used	by	direct	marketers	before	applying	more	sophisticated	
modeling	and	analytical	techniques.			For	more	information	on	RFM	analysis	and	
segmentation	techniques	go	to	Chapter	VI	on	circulation	planning.		The	following	
formula	is	only	an	example	of	a	ranking	system	based	on	RFM	analysis.		You	can	



 modify	this	model	to	 it	your	business	model.		

De initions	

Recency	‐	When	did	the	customer	make	their	last	purchase?	The	more	recent	the	
last	purchase,	the	higher	the	probability	that	this	customer	will	purchase	again.	

Frequency	‐	How	often	does	the	customer	purchase	from	you?		Multi‐buyers	pull	
much	higher	than	one‐time	buyers.	

Monetary	‐	What	was	the	value	of	their	purchase?		It	makes	no	sense	to	send	a	
customer	an	offer	with	price	points	that	they	have	never	responded	to	in	the	past.	

Some	marketers	have	amended	this	formula	to	include	the	type	of	merchandise	
purchased.		(The	example	on	the	following	page	does	not	include	this	quali ication.)	

Chart	23:	Example	‐	RFM	Weighting	Formula:	

	



 Lead Generation – Breakeven Response 
Calculator and Analysis Worksheet 
Direct	marketing	programs	are	effective	lead	generation	tools,	but	like	direct	order	
programs	you	need	to	work	from	a	P&L	foundation	and	use	breakeven	analysis	
tools	to	forecast	response	and	conversion	rates	needed	to	cover	the	costs	of	your	
advertisements	and	programs.		This	is	extremely	important	to	most	B2B	marketers	
because	unlike	consumer	direct	marketing,	most	of	the	direct	marketing	efforts	are	
aimed	at	generating	leads.	When	developing	these	programs	it’s	important	to	know	
not	only	what	you	can	afford	to	spend	but	also	what	your	lead	 low	and	conversion	
rates	are.		The	1‐Step	lead	acquisition	and	conversion	breakeven	response	
calculator	worksheet	will	help	you	answer	these	questions.	

This	worksheet	and	formulas	works	backwards	from	the	number	of	closes	or	sales	
transactions	that	you	need	in	order	to	cover	the	advertising	cost	of	the	program.			
The	four	important	program	variables	are	the	average	transaction	value,	the	
margin	dollars	of	that	transaction	and	the	total	advertising	cost	and	circulation.	

You	also	need	to	know	your	conversion	rates	from	inquiries	to	closed	sales.		Some	
businesses	use	a	four	step	lead	quali ication	process:	inquiries,	leads,	
opportunities,	quali ied	opportunities.		Other	businesses	use	a	three	step	process:	
leads,	quali ied	leads	and	closes.		This	tool	will	calculate	the	overall	response	rate	
required	to	achieve	breakeven	and	also	the	number	of	inquiries,	leads,	
opportunities,	quali ied	opportunities,	and	closed	sales	needed	to	achieve	
breakeven	based	on	the	advertising	circulation	and	costs	for	a	program,	the	
average	revenue	per	transaction,	and	the	gross	margin	percentage	for	that	
transaction	that	you	enter.		This	worksheet	and	formulas	will	work	if	you	only	use	
leads,	quali ied	leads	and	closes.			

If	you	don't	distinguish	between	inquiries	and	leads,	you	may	enter	a	100%	
conversion	rate	into	the	"conversion	rate	from	"inquiries"	to	"leads"	cell.		The	
worksheet	will	generate	the	same	number	of	inquiries	and	leads	required	to	
achieve	breakeven.	

If	you	don't	distinguish	between	opportunities	and	quali ied	opportunities,	you	
may	enter	a	100%	conversion	rate	into	the	"conversion	rate	from	"opportunities"	
to	"quali ied	opportunities"	cell.		The	calculator	will	generate	the	same	number	of	
opportunities	and	quali ied	opportunities	required	to	achieve	breakeven.		

This	is	an	important	tool	for	lead	generation	marketing	programs	because	it	will	



 tell	you	how	many	initial	inquiries	you	need	for	your	program	to	breakeven.		The	
number	of	initial	inquiries	will	also	tell	you	whether	or	not	you	can	achieve	
breakeven	based	on	the	universe	of	potential	contacts.		Depending	on	the	size	of	
your	universe,	it’s	actually	possible	to	have	too	small	a	universe	to	achieve	
breakeven	for	a	given	advertising	expenditure	or	conversion	rates	or	a	
combination	of	both.			You	may	also	 ind	that	you	need	an	impossible‐to‐achieve	
response	rate	to	achieve	breakeven.		See	example	below.		It’s	all	but	impossible	to	
achieve	a	response	rate	of	4%	or	higher	unless	you	are	mailing	your	own	house	 ile.			

Chart	24:	Lead	Generation	&	Conversion	–	Breakeven	Response	Calculator	

	

Note:	 **	?	**		Represents	independent	variables	to	be	determined	



 De initions/descriptions	for	lead	generation	and	conversion	breakeven	analysis	&	
P&L	

The	numbered	de inition/description	below	refers	to	the	same	number	in	the	
formula	above.	

1.  The	total	contact	universe	for	the	program	is	the	total	circulation,	mailing	
quantity	or	audience	for	the	program. 

2.  The	total	advertising	costs	includes	all	creative,	production,	media	buy,	
mailing,	premium,	collateral,	and	ful illment	of	collateral	or	premium	costs	
for	the	program. 

3.  This	is	the	average	revenue	for	the	closed	sale. 

4.  This	is	the	gross	margin	%	for	the	average	closed	sale. 

5.  This	is	the	projected	conversion	rate	from	initial	responses	(inquiries)	to	
leads. 

6.  This	is	the	projected	conversion	rate	from	leads	to	opportunities. 

7.  This	is	the	projected	conversion	rate	from	opportunities	to	quali ied	
opportunities. 

8.  This	is	the	projected	conversion	rate	from	quali ied	opportunities	to	closed	
sales. 

9.  The	number	of	closed	sales	needed	for	breakeven	is	calculated	by	dividing	
the	total	advertising	cost	by	the	average	margin	per	transaction	which	is	
calculated	by	multiplying	the	average	revenue	per	transaction	by	the	
average	gross	margin	percent	per	transaction. 

10.  The	number	of	quali ied	opportunities	needed	is	calculated	by	dividing	the	
number	of	closed	transactions	by	the	conversion	rate	of	quali ied	
opportunities	to	closed	sales. 

11.  The	number	of	opportunities	needed	is	calculated	by	dividing	the	number	of	
quali ied	opportunities	by	the	conversion	rate	of	the	opportunities	to	
quali ied	opportunities. 

12.  The	number	of	leads	needed	is	calculated	by	dividing	the	number	of	
opportunities	by	the	conversion	rate	of	leads	to	opportunities. 

13.  The	number	of	inquiries	needed	is	calculated	by	dividing	the	number	of	
leads	by	the	conversion	rate	of	inquiries	to	leads. 



 14.  The	initial	program	response	rate	required	to	achieve	breakeven	is	
calculated	by	dividing	the	number	of	inquiries	by	the	total	circulation. 

Chart	25:	Example	of	Lead	Acquisition	and	Conversion	Breakeven	Calculator	
Worksheet	
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